
Housekeeping Committee 

June 12, 2024 

 

Members Present: Delores Bendersky, Bill Pappmeier, Suzie Schuldt, Merv Rohwer, Susan Howard, Liz 
Melnick, Barbara Powell, Letha Jones 

Management Present: Martha Alanis, Emmy Puga, Kari Flansburg 

Letha opened the meeting at 10:00.  She introduced Barbara Powell as the new fourth floor 
representative and stated that the committee still needs a representative for the third floor. 

After no volunteers for officers, Sue moved that Letha and Alice be reelected. There were several 
seconds and the vote was unanimous. 

Liz reported that the spiders are back in building nine hallways. 

Delores stated that the atrium is looking well except for the magazines that people keep leaving. Martha 
stated that there has been some new items added and there was a discussion on renovation. 

Sue reported that the pool area looks better with the walls painted and some new furniture. 

Merv stated that everything in his report has been resolved. 

Barbara asked about placing cleaning carts in the trash room.  Martha said that is only temporary. 

There was a discussion about whether the black boxes from the kitchen are recyclable and the last 
communication seemed to say they were not. There was a discussion regarding recycling with several 
suggestions but no solutions.  One suggestion was that the recycling bins be put back of the garbage 
bins so that people don’t dump everything in the first bin they see which is a recycling bin. 

Martha explained that she has tried several ideas but the renovators are still leaving lots of dirt and 
messes in halls & trash rooms.   

Kari reported that the window cleaners are on the BC side of the building and should be finished by next 
week. 

Letha adjourned the meeting at  10:40. 

The next meeting is July 10.   


